4 FEVRIER 1917 489

264
E 2001 (B) 1, 76

Le Ministre des Etats-Unis d’Amérique a Berne, P.A. Stovall,
au Chef du Département politique, A. Hoffmann

N Bern, February 4, 1917

Pursuant to telegraphic instructions from my Government. I have the honor to
inform Your Excellency that, in view of the recent announcement of the German
Government of its intention to renew indiscriminate submarine warfare, my Gov-
ernement has no alternative but to pursue the course laid down in its note to the
German Government on April 18, 1916. It will therefore recall the American
Ambassador and his suite at Berlin and will forthwith deliver to the German Am-
bassador here passports for him and his suite.

I am instructed to say that the President is reluctant to believe that Germany
will actually carry out the threats made against neutral commerce, but, if it is
done, the President will ask from Congress authority to use the National power to
protect American citizens engaged in peacable and lawful errands on the high
seas. The course taken is, in the view of the President, in entire conformity with
the principles enunciated by him in his address to The Senate on January 12, and
that he therefore believes that it will make for the peace of the world if the other
neutral powers can find it possible to take similar action to that taken by this Gov-
ernment.
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